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Background: 

March 5 Committee of the Whole: Reports recommending the designation of 11 

Victoria Avenue North and 317 Kent Street West under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage 

Act were approved the March 5 Committee of the Whole meeting. Reports were also 

approved recommending the repeal and replacement of the designating by-law of 1 

King Street East and the approval of the Municipal Heritage Committee’s 2024 work 

plan. These recommendations were ratified at the March 19 Council meeting.  

April 7 Committee of the Whole: Reports recommending the designation of 35 

Bolton Street, 49 King Street East, 97 King Street and 34-36 King Street East will go 

forward at the April 7 Committee of the Whole meeting.  

Ontario Heritage Conference: The Ontario Heritage Conference will take place June 

13-15, 2024 in Gravenhurst. There is no City funding available for Committee members 

to attend this conference but Committee members are welcome to attend at their own 

cost if they wish to do so.  

Rural Zoning By-law Consolidation: The final draft of the Rural Zoning By-law 

Consolidation has been released and a public meeting scheduled for April 10, 2024 at 

7pm as a special meeting of the Planning Advisory Committee. Once this public meeting 

is complete and additional public feedback gathered, the next step will be the adoption 

of the new By-law by Council. The draft by-law is available for review on Jump In on 

the Rural Zoning By-law Consolidation project page.  

Rationale: 

This report is intended to provide a general update to the Committee on the activities of 

the heritage planning program.  

Other Alternatives Considered: 

There are no recommended alternatives. 

Financial/Operation Impacts: 

There are no financial or operational impacts as a result of the recommendations of this 

report.  

Consultations: 

N/A 
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Attachments: 

N/A 

Department Head email: lbarrie@kawarthalakes.ca 

Department Head: Leah Barrie, Director of Development Services  

 


